
Sunday Worship on Campus
830 East Plaza Circle • Litchfield Park, AZ 85340 

7:30am Traditional Worship
9:00am/10:15am Contemporary Worship

11:30am Blended Worship
6:00pm Casual Traditional Worship

Services are also posted on Facebook and TrinityLCS.org
School: 623.935.4690 • Church: 623.935.4665
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Welcome to Trinity Lutheran Church! 
We are glad that you are worshiping with us this 
morning. If you are visiting with us, we consider 
you an honored guest and pray that you enjoy 
your worship experience. If we can help in any 

way, please see an elder or usher for assistance. 
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Letter from Nuba Mountains
Evangelical Lutheran Church of  

South Sudan and Sudan
We sent some of our mission money to the Church in 
the Nuba mountains area, and received this letter from 
the Bishop of the Sudan Diocese: 

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
I would like to take this golden opportunity to sincerely 
thank you . . . for the support you send to the Church 
in Sudan. I received it and am so thankful about it. My 
sincere thanks to you and the church you are serving. 
The support you had sent has helped us do the following:
  -Transport church uniform from Juba
  -Buy plastic sheet for church in Yida
  -Buy new motorcycle to help transport
  -Buy cement for renovation in Karindi church
So, thank you so much, looking forward to keep working 
with you to proclaim the gospel of our Lord and Savior...
Thanks, your faithful and fellow servant in Christ
~Rev. Musa Alabina Kadum, Bishop of Sudan Diocese

New Member Class: BASICS

Our next New Member Class will be running 
from Sept 15 – Oct 20 ! This 6-week class meets 

on Sunday afternoons from 4:30–5:30pm in the Adult 
Classroom. This class is the route to membership here 

at Trinity. It is a concise review of the key doctrines 
of the Christian faith, and a good chance to meet new 
people! Please RSVP Pastor (DBolte@TrinityLCS.org) 

if you plan to attend so he can make sure to have 
enough resources on hand!

Sunday Morning – 8:45 Bible Study
August Bible Studies will be led by Pastor Self and 
Pat Paulson. They will be lessons that can “stand 
alone”, not in a series. September will begin the 
study of Romans led by Pastor Self. We hope you 
can join us. Coffee, donuts & Christian community 
abundantly offered.

AMOS
Attention all Seniors, AMOS will meet August 14 & 28 

at 10am in Founders Hall. Hope to see you all there.

STUDY THE WORD
God alone can create and preserve faith in us. God 
creates faith in us through the Word. He increases,  

strengthens and confirms faith in us through His Word. 
Hence the best service that anybody can  render God 
is diligently to hear and read God’s Word. On the other 
hand, nothing is more perilous than to be weary of the 

Word of God.  Thinking he knows enough, a person  
begins little by little to despise the Word until he has 

lost Christ and the Gospel altogether.   
Commentary on Galatians, Martin Luther  Chapter 1:11-12
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Meet Some of Our Church Staff
Rev. Dave Bolte
Senior Pastor
DBolte@TrinityLCS.org

 Andi McDonald
Ministry Coordinator
AMcDonald@TrinityLCS.org

Astraea Rohloff
Principal
ARohloff@TrinityLCS.org

Heather Chapman
Early Childhood Director
HChapman@TrinityLCS.org
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NEWS from the LWML
Luncheon at Eagles Nest in Pebble Creek Resturant, 

Aug 17 th at 1 pm. If you are interested in  attending 
please contact Valerie Severino at 623-907-9646. 

Men are also invited. 
---------------------

Orphan Grain Train is in need of clothes 
If you have any donations please contact:  

Martha at 630-740-7206 or Wilma at 630-888-4233. 
They will be going on the 10th of August.

Prayer of the Week 
Holy Spirit, Lord and Giver of life, we praise and  

thank You forgiving us physical life, and the blessings 
we enjoy in both body and soul. We especially thank 

You for the new birth through Holy Baptism,  
where You have given us new life to live now,  

and the certain inheritance of eternal life when we die. 
Deepen our faith, confidence, and conviction in You and 

Your work in our lives. We pray this in Jesus,  
our crucified and risen Savior’s Name, Amen.

Let’s Go!
‘Let’s Go’ is again trying something new and exotic.
Hawaiian BBQ!  So if it is teriyaki, spam, or katsu 
(and other delights, including fried ice cream!) that 
tickle your palate, Kahu Hawaiian BBQ will answer! 
Put it on your calendar:  Kahu Hawaiian BBQ 
at 7509 W Encanto Blvd, Phoenix, on the fourth 
Thursday of August, August 22, at 6:30PM.  
Please make reservations by August 21.  
Call or text Wilma Rupprecht:  630 888 4233

Annual Trinity Angel Tree Committee
We are looking for a treasurer/liaison between Angel 
Tree and LWML.  Responsibilities are to receive funds 
from fundraising and give them to the LWML treasurer.  
Then receive receipts from Angel Tree shopping and 
coordinate reimbursement with LWML to the Angels.  
We need this person to be on board August 2024.
Additionally we are seeking additional members who 
have a heart to “help those in our community who are 
in need at Christmas.” Couples & families are welcome 
as we need a few strong and willing backs to assist. 
For more information, please contact Gloria Tiemann 
directly by email: gtiemann77@gmail.com

CHILDREN WELCOME!
Children are always welcome at worship! If you are 
concerned that your little one needs to run off energy, 
our Church Nursery would be happy to help during 
Sunday worship services! 

Hello August! 
School will be starting again 
for many of Trinity’s kids, and 
that means CROSS Training 
will be right around the corner! 
Plan now to join us as we learn 
more about Jesus through the 
great stories of the Old and New Testaments.  
CROSS Training is intergenerational in that all grade 
levels, (including moms and dads!) learn the stories  
at age-appropriate levels so families can talk about 
what they learned together at home. 
CROSS Training will resume September 8, 
so plan to add this to your Sunday morning 
worship schedule. Registration can be completed at 
https://www.trinitylcs.org/sunday-school-registration/
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HOW TO LISTEN TO A SERMON
LISTEN FOR THE GOSPEL! 

The number one thing to listen for in a sermon is the 
Gospel of the Lord Jesus Christ. How is the Gospel 

being proclaimed? What has God done for you? How 
does it apply to you? Do you believe what is being 
proclaimed to you? The Gospel is what creates and 

strengthens your faith.  Be sure to listen for, identify, 
and apply the Gospel to your own life!  The Gospel 

creates and strengthens your faith!
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